RIGGINS URBAN RENEWAL AGENCY

April 14, 2021 – 6:15 p.m.
City Hall

The regular meeting of the Riggins Urban Renewal Agency was called to order by Board Chairperson, Glenna McClure.  Other Board members present were Roy Akins, Jonny Wilson, Bill Sampson, and Brady Clay.  Board member, Matt Sinclair, was absent.
Guests:  Bob Crump, Vicky Lowe, Warren Dunlap, Jon Kittell, Payton Baugh

PUBLIC MEETING – 2020 FINANCIAL REPORT:  No comments received.  The Financial Report will be published in the next issue of the Idaho County Free Press, and sent to the State Legislative Services Office as required.

PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: The minutes of the January 2021 meeting were presented and members individually polled, all agreeing they had reviewed the minutes.  Motion was made by Wilson to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Clay.  Voting yea, McClure, Wilson, Clay, Sampson, and Akins.  No nays; motion carried. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT:  The financial statement was presented detailing the December 31, 2020 cash balance of $2,662.83, with $15,583.48 in receipts, and $225.00 in disbursements, leaving a cash balance of $18,021.31 in regular checking, and $25 in the Share Account as of 3/31/2021.  
Cash in the Sewer Obligation Reserve showed a beginning balance of $45,173.46; interest of $36.41, leaving a balance of $45,209.87 as of March 31, 2021.  Wilson made a motion to approve the Financial Statement; seconded by Clay.  Voting yea, McClure, Clay, Sampson, Wilson, and Akins.  No nays, motion carried.
DISBURSEMENT OF FUNDS:  Motion was made by Akins to pay $225 for the April through June 2021 Administration, and make a contribution to the Sewer Obligation Reserve of $15,000.  Motion was seconded by Wilson.  Voting yea, McClure, Sampson, Clay, Akins, and Wilson.  No nays; motion carried.  
Warren Dunlap expressed concern with the amount of Riggins Urban Renewal District property tax he is paying on his property, indicating he is being assessed $2,000 per year by the URD.  He stated he has addressed his concerns with the Idaho County Assessor with no resolution.  Dunlap also had a list of properties included in the URD, and questioned why the school district, city, and NRA properties, which are exempt from paying property tax, were included in the URD.  Bob Crump indicated he was Mayor at the time the URD was created, explained that properties that are exempt currently, could sell in the future with a change in property tax status, which would benefit the URD.
McClure explained that the URD is a separate taxing district from the City.  The URD plan was created in 2006 for a ten-year timeline; the plan was extended to 2030 due to delays in adding new construction.  The assessed valuation at the time of adoption is the base value, and that taxes in excess of that base year value are paid to the URD.  The URD uses these funds to pay the bond for the sewer upgrade.  
Dunlap questioned if the City had ever applied for grant funding for the sewer plant. Crump indicated that grant funds are regularly applied for and were used.
McClure requested that Dunlap schedule a time to review the URD plan and information at City Hall which could answer his questions and provide the information he’s seeking.        
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Brenda Tilley, Clerk

